

Club Information

President: Don Bourdon Vice President: Brett Springall Secretary/Treasurer: Seth Nagy Safety Officer: Chuck Byrd Field Marshall: Ron Miller

Assistant Field Marshall: Tony Triplett Intro Pilots: Seth Nagy, Vic Welland, & William Bradshaw

A Note From The President

Well done on the June Speed Rally event. It was another exciting and fun filled day. A special thanks to all who helped prepare for and volunteer to work on the day of the event. The runway continues to deteriorate as the monsoon type rains continue to fall. This problem will be the major topic addressed at the July meeting. Paul Robbins has several planes, radios, engines, chargers, starters and other RC equipment for sale. Give him a call if you are in the market for some RC gear. Hope to see you all at the Hot Dog Roast and Fun Fly. Come early and bring your planes.



Next Meeting
The next club meeting is
Tuesday, July 21 at the field.

Meeting Agenda

Welcome Everyone

Approve Meeting Agenda

New Member Applications -- John Limbrunner

Reports

Secretary/Treasurer Reports Minutes

Financial

Membership

Safety Report

Field Report

Intro Pilot Report

Old Business

Runway repair options Fall E-Fest Fun Fly date

New Business

Don None

Announcements

None

Monthly Presentation -- Hot Dog Roast and Fun Fly

Adjourn Business Session till Aug 18th at the field

Auction & Show-N-Tell

January meeting minutes

The June CAM meeting was called to order at 7 PM. The meeting agenda was approved by Bliss Teague and Scott Austin.

Secretary/Treasurer's reports were presented by Don Bourdon for Seth Nagy. The May meeting minutes were approved by Dave Groom and Bliss Teague. Pres Bourdon reported that there was \$2083.60 in the club account. There was no new membership applications received since the last meeting. The Safety Report, Field Report and Intro Pilot Report were not available.

Old Business: Vic Welland addressed the various positions needing filled for the upcoming Speed Rally next month. Pres Bourdon reminded members about the reciprocal club memberships available with the Rivers Edge RC club.

New Business: Mike Kirby volunteered to solicit estimates to be presented at the July meeting for possible runway repair options due to the erosion caused by the heavy spring rains. Don Bourdon suggested and members approved the July meeting to be a Hot Dog Roast/Fun Fly. Don's suggestion that a For Sale/Trade section be added to the club newsletter and web site was approved. Don and Vic discussed the need for several contest directors given Vic's departure from the club later this year. Anyone interested in being a CD should contact Vic or Bliss. Don Bourdon proposed the club host an E-Fest Fun Fly sometime in Oct 2009. The exact date is TBD.

A motion to adjourn was approved by Dave Groom and Scott Austin at approximately 7:45.

From the Editor

I feel like I think my dad did when I was a kid when we were all together and on the way home from having a great time together. He would ask did everyone have a good time?! We would all (5 kids worth) answer yeah; he would never be satisfied with that answer until all of us were screaming at the limit of our air and vocal capacity about how much fun we had. That's what I feel like after the two events we have enjoyed as a club and participants of this great hobby.

The fun soar was incredible with the outside participants making so many memorable flights. The speed rally again with pilots coming from as far away as New York and Huntersville coming out and just spanking the air with the fastest thing they could bring. It's really great to see the kind of turnout we had especially considering the economic times we are in. It makes me feel good that we are able to do something positive for others with these events as well.

Ok enough mushy stuff. My dang Nelson is still out there in the woods and seems determined to stay that way. I really appreciate all the time, sweat, and in many cases blood that you guys have expended in the hunt. I'm sure it will be in the last place we look. Thanks for your help.

Please be sure to come out and have some hot dogs at the next meeting. Bring a plane to fly or just to show off if you aren't ready to take it up just yet. I always like to see what others are working on.

Vic

This is a new feature to our newsletter. In the past we have had some auctions after the meeting with the intent of cleaning out our shops and giving others a chance to get some of our stuff that we weren't using anymore. If you have something you would like to add to this page let me know and I'll add it.

For Sale:

Senior Cadet with 60 size 2 cycle engine and radio. Also have chargers, several radios and a Sturdy Birdie, Lazy Bee, Electra glider, starters, etc. Will give someone a good deal on the lot. Call Paul Robbins at 381-0112. I live close to the field.

Jack Adams has a 40 size trainer, radio, and misc gear for sale.